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7 PBC No:145/ 2022 

RBE No: Azadl Ka Amrit Mahotsav 
afrorerd Southern Railway 

Office of the Principal Chief Personnel Officer 

T3 Tufaq, Tiffs fa4rT, a7-600003 

Headquarters, Personnel Department, Chennai-600003 

No: P(R676/PVol.VIl tc/Dated: 25.08.2022 

All Concerned 

fa7/sub: Exemption of Single mother employees from the purview of 
periodical transfer to other stations-Clarification reg. 

*** 

A copy of Railway Board's letter No.E(NG)U2022/TR/19 dated 23.08.2022 
on the above subject is enclosed for information, guidance and necessary action. 

Railway Board's letter RBE No.48/2012 referred to therein has been circulated 
as PBC No.82/2012. 

Encl. 1 Page. 

25.& 

(M.Senthil Kumar) 
Deputy Chief Personnel Officer/ Co-ordn 
For Principal Chief Personnel Officer 

Copy to: The General Secretary/SRMU 
The General Secretary/AISCTREA 
The General Secretary/AlOBCREA 
The General Secretary/NFIR 
IT Section/PB/HQ - o upload in the SR website. 



HTRT HNHN GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

HTCT MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS 

trda RAILWAY BOARD) 

No.E(NG}I/2022/TR/19 New Delhi, dated 9.08.2022 

The General Manager (P), 
All Zonal Railways & 
Production Units. 

as per standard mailing list) 

Sub: Exemption of Single mother employees from the purview 
of periodical transfer to other stations - Clarifications reg. 

**** 

As the Railway administration are 
instructions regarding periodical transfer of non-gazetted Railway employees 
exists vide RBE No.48/2012 and other instructions issued from time to time. 

aware, detailed consolidated 

22o'2 
AIRF vide agenda Item No.28/2022 had demanded that single mothers 

should be exempted from the purview of periodical transfer to outstations. 

Their transfers should be invariably managed at the same stations by change 
of seat/work-place within the same station. 

The matter has been considered by the Board and it is clarified that single 
mother employee, if she holds a sensitive post, cannot be exempted from the 
scheme of periodical transfer. However, she may be shifted as far as possible 
to a different seat in the same place/adjoining area to meet the requirements of 

periodical transfer and to avoid any hardship, including school admission,
safety of girl child, mental stress & tension. The existing instructions on the 
subject are hereby reiterated.

Please acknowledge receipt. 

An 9s132 

(Sanjay Kumar)| 
Deputy Director Estt.(N) 

Tele No.011-23303658 
Email ID sanjay.kumarQ@gov.in 
Room No.359-A, Railway Board 

Po}to-vd 
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